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Frequently Asked Questions 

 
 
Why are Veterans currently not receiving monthly patient statements from the 
Department of Veterans Affairs (VA)? 
Due to the potential impact COVID-19 may have on Veterans’ financial well-being , VA is not 
printing and mailing patient statements for health-care-associated costs from April 6, 
2020, through December 31, 2020. This means Veterans will not receive a monthly bill for any 
copays incurred during this time. VA will not be adding late charges or interest to accounts or 
take any collection action on medical care debt until after December 31, 2020. 
 

When will the printing and mailing of statements resume? 
Patient statements are expected to resume mail delivery in January 2021. Those patient 
statements will include unpaid charges incurred prior to April 2020 and charges for services 
and medications received from April 2020 through December 31, 2020. 
 

How can Veterans find their current balances? 
Veterans can obtain balances by calling 866-400-1238 or their local VA medical center’s 
revenue office. In November 2020, Veterans will receive a letter citing a current balance owed 
on accounts, with information on how payments may be voluntarily made. An outgoing call 
campaign will commence on November 6, 2020 and will include Office of Community Care 
Revenue Operations staff calling Veterans with a greater than $2,000 copayment balance.  
 
 
What happens in January 2021 when statements resume? Will Veterans be required to 

pay the full statement balance? 

In January 2021, Veterans will have the option to pay their charges in full or arrange a 
payment plan to make smaller monthly payments. VA continues to consider Veterans who 
experienced changes to income and are struggling to make copayments due to COVID-19. 
Financial Hardship arrangements can also be requested at this time or earlier. 
 
 
How do Veterans make payments on their accounts if they are not receiving monthly 
patient statements? 
Veterans can make payments to accounts during this time. Veterans or other payers must 
have their account number. 

• An account balance can be obtained by:  
o Calling 866-400-1238 
o Calling the local VA medical center’s facility revenue office 
o Consulting the November letter containing their account balance and additional 

details on the halt in patient statement printing and mailing (Appendix A) 

• Methods by which a Veteran can pay on a balance 



 

o www.pay.gov 
o Calling a VA medical center facility revenue office 
o By mail:  

Department of Veterans Affairs  
PO Box 3978  
Portland, OR 97208-3978 

o By phone at 888-827-4817 
 

What debt relief options are available to Veterans? 
Debt relief options are always available to Veterans. They include:  

• Set up a repayment plan 

• Request a waiver, write off or compromise of your debt 

• Request a VA Hardship Determination 
To learn more, please visit https://www.va.gov/health-care/pay-copay-bill/financial-hardship/  
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